
 

 

Issue Number 14 
26th November 2021 

DIARY  DATES 
NOVEMBER 
 

Friday 26th 
Assembly 9am 
 

Monday 29th 
Governing Council Mtg 7pm 
 

DECEMBER 
Monday 6th 
END OF YEAR CONCERT 

 
 
 

Wednesday 8th 
Year 6/7 Graduation 

 
 

 
Thursday 9th 
 ‘STEP-UP DAY’ 
 

 Reports Go Home 
 

 Year 6/7 Beach House Visit 
 

 
 
 
 

Dear Families, 
 

As the end of term draws near we are preparing for our end of school events, 

organising staffing for 2022 and beginning our farewells to staff. 

Farewells — this year we will be farewelling Alex Lisle who has been at our school for 

the past 16 years. Alex has had a number of roles within the school including PE and 

classroom teacher, with the last 3 years teaching Year 6/7 students. Alex leaves us as 

part of the Year 7s to High School Transition program taking up a position at Adelaide 

High School. Having worked here for many years we have valued her teaching skills 

and the relationships she has built with staff, students and families. We thank her for 

her service and know that she will be missed amongst our school community. Brooke 

Webster (Year 6/7 teacher) has won a permanent position at Riverbanks School, 

Connor Mclean (PE teacher) has won a permanent position at Craigmore High 

School in PE and Stefanie Angelini (Italian teacher) has won a permanent position as 

Italian teacher at Riverbanks School. We congratulate them on winning permanency 

and know that their new schools will thrive having them there. We also farewell 

Katherine Guttridge (Year 6 teacher) who will be on maternity leave in 2022. We are 

still finalising our other teaching positions and this information will be shared in our 

final newsletter for the year. 
 

School Concert  - We are looking forward to our End of Year Concert in week 9 to 

celebrate the end of the year.  Our event will be held on the basketball court. To 

ensure a safe event we will require adults to check in with the QR codes as they 

enter school grounds, practice social distancing and safe hand hygiene protocols, 

wear masks If they are unable to socially distance and stay at home if unwell. We all 

want to remain COVID free for the holidays and thank you in advance for  following 

these health requirements. The Concert starts at 6pm. Students have had information 

sent home via Seesaw with their requirements for the night. We can’t wait to 

showcase our Performing Arts skills and be entertained by our students.  
 

Kids Matter Day - Our Kids Matter Day celebration was a great success this year with 

students dressing in bright rainbow colours to create a ‘learning community rainbow’ 

in Mulberry Hall. Classes participated in buddy activities and had a shared eating 

time together, supporting positive and respectful relationships at school.  We hope 

you enjoy the photos on our Wellbeing page. 
 

Food Bank Donations – Thank you to everyone who has provided donations for Food 

Bank, the Front Office is bursting at the seams with food items! Food Bank will be 

collecting our donations in week 8, so there is still some time left to bring in any last-

minute items.   
 

Parent Engagement Meeting – On Wednesday evening the Governing Council held 

a Parent Engagement Evening in Mulberry Hall to discuss opportunities for our families 

to connect with events at school. It was great to see members of our community 

coming to share ideas and learn more about the functions of our Governing 

Council.  
 

Year 6 & 7 Transition to High School - We are preparing to say goodbye to our Year 6 

& 7 students as they embark on the next stage of their learning journey and begin 

2022 at their new high schools. Transition visits to the high schools have begun and 

we look forward to hearing the students tell us how they went. Preparations are 

underway for the graduation ceremony to be held at Prince Alfred College in Week 

9 and we know the students are looking forward to celebrating their time at NPS.  
 

Kind regards, 

Melissa 

 

You can contact us: 
Telephone:  8362 4666 
Email:dl.0131.info@schools.sa.edu.au 
Web:  www.norwoodps.sa.edu.au 

Department of Education and 
Child Development T/A South 
Australian Government Schools 
 

Proud Sponsor of  
Mulberry Hall 

 
 
 
 

FRIDAY 10th 
LAST DAY TERM 4 
EARLY DISMISSAL 

2:15pm 



 

 

Reports 
The teachers are finalising student assessments and completing school reports which 

inform you of your child’s achievement against the Australian Curriculum standard of 

achievement. Reports will be sent home on Thursday 9th December, the last week of 

term.   
 

The Australian Curriculum achievement standards form the basis for assessing and 

reporting on learning. The standards describe what students should typically be able to 

do, know and understand at the completion of a subject at each year level. When 

assessing student learning, teachers must consider the achievement standards in their entirety, and 

consider the student’s broad development of understandings and skills, rather than focussing on the 

achievement of individual elements of the curriculum.  
 

The end-of-year report summarises a student’s achievement across the whole year with a grade from A to 

E. At an A level, students are demonstrating their learning to: a high, deep, or outstanding level. Students 

receiving a C means that they are demonstrating outcomes that are expected for their year level, 

completing task to the achievement standard. At level E, students are showing a: beginning, initial or 

limited level of understanding. As the assessment of learning is compared to an achievement standard 

that consists of several very different elements, the achieved grade must take into consideration all of 

these components.  

 

Class Placements  
Staff have been busily preparing the classes for 2022 and students will have the opportunity to meet their 

new teacher in Week 9, on Thursday, for Step Up Day. Some students can struggle with change, and this 

can be a daunting time for them. To support your child through this experience, remind yourself to try and 

trust the process. There are multiple layers to how class placements are allocated that involve a range of 

factors. Teachers and the leadership team put in huge amounts of thought into student personalities, 

learning styles, teaching styles, class sizes, friendship groups and much 

more that is happening behind the scenes, all of which will impact on the 

dynamics of each class to create and maintain the best learning 

environment for all students.  We ensure students are placed with a friend 

and know that continually developing new friends for some can be 

challenging, however, teachers are there to support a classroom 

environment where everyone works together to ensure learning growth 

and further develop social skills for wellbeing.  

Site Improvement Plan  
Our Site Improvement Plan (SIP) guides our work in continually improving the teaching and learning at NPS 

and our staff and the leadership team are currently updating our plan and setting new goals for the next 

three years. The SIP will guide the focus of professional learning and development and teaching and 

learning programs as we move towards continual school improvement. We have 2 challenges of practice 

which will be our focus for next year whilst embedding our teaching practices that we have already 

developed. 
 

Challenge of Practice 1—If we explicitly teach the skills and functionality of writing we will have all 

students accelerating their writing achievement. 
 

Challenge of Practice 2— if we explicitly teach mathematics with an intentional focus on the 

understanding and reasoning proficiencies we will have all students accelerating their mathematics 

achievement.  

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

REMEMBRANCE  DAY  2021 
Lest we forget………… 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Library News 
 

It has been another busy year in our Library. Students are enjoying reading 

and have been able to find books to their liking and reading abilities. 
 

In week 4 we held our annual Scholastic Book Fair.  

Thank you to all the families and students who purchased books at the fair. 

An amazing $3,935 was raised and $1300  went towards books for our Library.  

Thank you to the parents and student helpers over the 3 day fair.  

Hillary Cree has organised this event for the past 5 years.  

This is Hillary’s last year and Hillary, we sincerely thank you and salute you for 

all your hard work and dedication. 
 

Once again, we had 100% student participation and completion of the 

Premier’s Reading Challenge with students receiving their awards soon. 
 

Week 6 will be the LAST borrowing week for the year. Stocktaking will then 

take place. Please assist me by encouraging your children to return Library 

books promptly.    
 

Have a safe and wonderful end of year! 
 

Happy Reading! 
 



 

 

Mayor’s Christmas Card Competition 
Each year children are invited to draw or paint a Christmas scene that they feel captures the 

spririt of the Festive season. 

The entries are judged by NPSP Mayor Robert Bria and awarded first, second and third prizes from 

each year level in addition to an overall winner. 

NPSP Council would like to congratulate all of the children who participated in the competition. 
 

CONGRATULATIONS to the following talented NPS students for their wonderful winning entries. 

 

 

 
  

 

First Place—Year 1 
DISHANI 

First Place—Year 6 
REBECCA 

Second Place—Reception 
FRANKIE 



 

 

 

It’s beginning to look a lot like Christmas………….. 
 

 

 

 

NPS along with other local schools are once again participating in the Norwood, 

Payneham, St Peters Council ‘Festival Gallery on Osmond’. 
 

Come along and have a look at the wonderful wooden trees and gift boxes on display for 

everyone to enjoy. 
 

Photos are also on the City of Norwood, Payneham & St Peters Facebook page where you 

can vote for your favourite display.  
 

The tree and present with the most ‘likes’ by 12 noon on Tuesday 4 January 2021, will win a 

$250 voucher to Dillons Norwood Bookshop for the school or childcare centre, plus $500 to 

a charity of choice, that was kindly donated by the Norwood Parade Precinct Committee.    

Music News 
It was wonderful to see so many keen and talented performers in Mulberry Hall for our music 

concert – 37 soloists!  Congratulations to all the students, you played with confidence,  

with many performing for the first time. What a special afternoon of music-making.  

Thank you to the parents and caregivers that created such a supportive audience and 

continually encourage practice at home.  
 

 

 

 

New enrolments for 2022 

Students interested in starting to learn an instrument at the school with Michael Beare or Melissa 

Burrows during Term 1 next year are invited to enquire/enrol now to secure a place.  

We offer lessons for piano, keyboard, flute, clarinet, saxophone/jSax, trombone and recorder. 

Our yellow information/enrolment brochures are available at the front office, or alternatively 

please contact Michael  0403004733  michaelbeare@adam.com.au  or Melissa  0422667261 

mburrows@adam.com.au for more information   

http://www.dillonsnorwoodbookshop.com.au
https://www.npsp.sa.gov.au/page/view_by_id/396
mailto:michaelbeare@adam.com.au
mailto:mburrows@adam.com.au


 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 
Disclaimer 

Please be aware that the school does not endorse the external activities and organisations 

advertised in our newsletters—information is shared in good faith. Parents should exercise due 

diligence when determining their child’s involvement. 


